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“Stronger Together”

This will be my last opportunity to address the member-
ship, prior to the annual meeting, so on behalf of myself 
and Lady Helen, a sincere thank you for your support over 
the past 5 years. It has been an exhilarating journey for 
both of us. We have met many new Nobles and their La-
dies, and enjoyed working with all of you. While I have no 
illusions that everything is now done, I hope we have made 
a positive contribution.    
 
A special meeting of the Divan and club representatives 
took place in Gander on Nov 25th, to address misunder-
standings and concerns with respect to some aspects of 
Mazol Shriners operations, and to consider options for ad-
dressing the challenges the Divan and Nobility face going 
forward. This very productive meeting was attended by 7 
of the 10 clubs. Details of the meeting discussions are be-
ing compiled and will be forwarded to the clubs.  
 
This year we continued to experience interpersonal conflict 
in some quarters, that undercut the very principles our 
Shrine fraternity espouses, in a way that is not constructive 
or helpful to the promotion of peace and harmony among 
our membership. I believe this is a major factor in our ina-
bility to attract and retain more new members, and is at 
least partially responsible for some of our membership 
loss. We spend far too much energy infighting over matters 
for which there is no evidence that effort spent on those 
matters will benefit Mazol Shriners or our Philanthropy. It 
is my hope that we will all place the greater good of our 
fraternity, and Philanthropy, at the centre of our interac-
tions going forward. In doing so, we will be better able to 
tap into the full talent, skill, and enjoyment of our members, 
and at the same time be more attractive to potential new 
members. 

      Mazol Shriners 
   The Wandering Divan           



 

  

equipment. Thanks again to everyone who 
contributed to her fundraising project. 
 
We started the Wandering Divan newsletter this year, 
and including this one, have published four issues 
during the year. Feedback has been positive. This is 
a very cost-effective communications vehicle that can 
continue to be a timely and effective means of 
communication between the nobility and Mazol 
Shriners leadership. 
 
We have a core group of Nobles and ladies that 
continue to support our clubs, units and the Shrine 
centre, and as a result we have been able to carry out 
our programs and meet our commitments. Our 
patient care system is working well thanks again to 
the dedicated Nobles and ladies that work many 
volunteer hours to make that happen, AND, we are 
recognized in the community as a highly respected 
organization that does great work to assist kids and 
their families that need our help. Yes…. we do make 
a difference in the lives of the children that we help, 
and their families; and so, a genuine thank you, for 
everything that you do to make that difference. 
 
Nobles and Ladies, my term on the Divan will end 
shortly. A new Potentate will be elected to guide 
Mazol Shriners forward and I wish him every success. 
There is no doubt about the need for the service we 
provide or the benefit to our kids and their families. 
We love what we do, and we get a great deal of 
satisfaction from doing it, and we know you do as 
well. Let’s keep doing it together, and most 
importantly, let’s keep our masonic principles front 
and centre as we do so. 
 
Finally, we have to say a special thank you to the 
team that supported us this year. Your help and 
support were very much appreciated. Basically, we 
just had to show up at our planned events, and 
everything else was in place. Believe me that meant 
a lot. Thank you again. 
 
Lady Helen and I wish everyone a safe, healthy, and 
Happy Christmas Season and all the very best to you 
and your families throughout 2018.  
 
Ill. Sir Rolly Card and Lady Helen 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

This year has presented some additional challenges 
with the failure of our only major Mazol Shriners oper-
ations fundraiser, the Fezeroo. In response, we have 
cut expenses by about $10,000.00 for the year, and to 
make up the shortfall to budget of $50,000.00 have 
asked the clubs for additional contributions to cover 
that amount. Keep in mind, that without sufficient 
funds to cover expenses, Mazol Shriners cannot con-
tinue to operate.  
 
Membership growth is the single largest issue 
facing Mazol Shriners going forward. If we are 
unable to stop and reverse the declining trend we are 
headed to numbers that will not support having a 
shrine center within the province at all. While this is 
also a Shrine International issue, it is one that can only 
be solved by each Noble taking on the challenge of 
bringing in new members, as a personal goal. Our 
Imperial Potentate, Imperial Sir Gary Bergenske, has 
made membership growth a top priority and is 
spreading the message everywhere he goes. His 
slogan is “I am committed now, R U”. The point is 
we need everyone pulling on the same end of the rope, 
all of the time, to make it happen. If we don’t solve 
this problem, it very likely won’t matter 10 years 
from now if we had a finance committee, or 
whether we sell or keep the Topsail Road Mazol 
headquarters property.  
 
On the positive side, we have much to be proud of; our 
H W Duffett RV Park PTF loan will be paid in full this 
year and the park board plans to make the final 
payment on its ACOA loan in 2018. As a result, our RV 
Park is now positioned to contribute a significant 
financial return to Mazol annually. 
 
After a one-year absence, when they held their AGM 
outside the province, the Newfoundland and Labrador 
Construction Association (NLCA), is returning in 2018, 
and have committed to supporting Mazol PTF with 
funds raised at their annual meeting charity auction 
gala in March. The NLCA have contributed over 
$350,000.00 to Mazol since they chose us as their 
charity of choice.  
 
We were honoured to represent Mazol Shriners this 
year at the Duke of Edinburgh Volunteer Hall of Fame 
Awards. Mazol Shriners was inducted into the hall for 
our volunteer activities in support of our Philanthropy, 
Shriners Hospitals for Children, and the children and 
their families that we support within this province. 
    
Lady Helen’s pin project was a great success thanks 
to the Nobles and Ladies that have supported her 
through purchases and donations at our visitations 
and events this year. The Montreal Hospital was 
presented with two amounts totaling over $5,000.00 to 
date, towards the purchase of specialized research 



 
 

 
 
 

 
Hello everyone. Happy New Year and all the very best for 2018. 
 
My term as first lady of Mazol Shriners for 2017 is coming to a close, 
and I have experienced many beautiful moments as we traveled to the 
club visitations throughout the province, to our Canadian Hospital, and 
visitations to the other NSA Shrine centres. Thank you for those mem-
ories. 
 
I chose to have a fundraiser this year in the way of a Butterfly pin and 
bookmark to sell at $10.00 for both. The proceeds of this pin goes to 
our Montreal Canadian Shriners Hospital for Children, to be used for 
the purchase of advanced research equipment. At this time I have about 
100 pins left that I would like to sell in order to finish my project. If 
anyone is interested in purchasing one to help with this very worthwhile 
initiative, they are available by contacting me at 
helenmcard@gmail.com. 
 
Thank you to everyone that has supported me thus far. I really appreci-
ate it. 
 
 
Lady Helen Card 
  

Farewell and Thank you 
From Lady Helen 

Lady Helen presenting cheque from 
Butterfly Project to Ill. Sir Bill Miller, 

Chair of Hospital Board. 



 

  



 

 



 
 

 
 

 
 
 

Summer Ceremonial and Stated Meeting 
Mazol Centre, July 28th to 30th, St. John’s 

 
On the July 28-30th weekend we held our Summer 

ceremonial and stated meeting which we combined with the 
NSA temples visitation to Mazol. This time the weather 
cooperated, and we were pleased to receive representatives 
from Philae, Luxor, Karnak and Kora temples. 

We also created three new nobles; Brothers Garry 
Burgess, Peter Young and Andrew Furneaux were initiated 
and welcomed into Mazol Shriners. 

Patient Keaton Lynch’s mom, Tara Lynch spoke at 
our Saturday evening Banquet and relayed Keaton’s 
journey to date as a Shrine patient. His story is featured in 
this issue. Keaton is making great progress and is 
responding well to the treatment he’s receiving from our 
Montreal Hospital. He has an affectionate personality and 
stole the show and hearts of the audience at our Banquet. 
He is an excellent example of why we do what we do in 
support of our Philanthropy. We wish Keaton continued 
progress and the very best wishes from all Mazol Nobles 
and Ladies to Keaton and his family for the future. 

Lady Helen’s luncheon on Saturday Morning was a 
great success and was attended by over 60 ladies.   

 
July 29, 2017 Potentate Remarks to Mazol Summer 

Ceremonial Banquet.  
Holiday Inn, St. John’s 

Illustrious Sirs, Members of the Divan, Special guest, 
Nobles, Ladies and Gentlemen 

Will, here we are about half way through the year 
and at this point at least, still standing. The fact is we are 
more than still standing, thanks to all of you we have made 
considerable progress towards the goals we established last 
fall when we were preparing for our installation in January. 

Unlike January of course we have much better 
weather today and we have several of our friends and 
counterparts here from our Northeast Temples. When you 
start out on the Divan path to becoming Potentate you meet 
the people, your counterparts, from our neighbouring 
temples who are on the same journey. That was also the 
case for myself and Lady Helen. We are very fortunate to 
have some of them with us for this weekend. We have, 
Potentate JB and Lady Hasmic from Karnak, Potentate 
Blane and Lady Mary from Luxor and Potentate Mike and 
PP and Treasurer Doug from Philae, and of course Potentate 
John and Lady Phyllis from Kora. We truly appreciate them 
taking the time to visit with us, and for participating in the 
events of this weekend. Thank you all for coming. 

I would like to congratulate our former Editor of the 
Mirror, Noble Allan Neil for his work on the Mirror last 
year. For the 2nd time now the Mazol Mirror under Noble 
Allan’s leadership and direction, has won the Dromedary 

LTOR: Visiting potentates, Kora Shriners, Ill. Sir John Gailey, Karnak 
Shriners, Ill. Sir JB Djigounian, Mazol Shriners, Ill. Sir Rolly Card, Philae 
Shriners, Ill. Sir Mike Schmidt, Philae Shriners, Ill. Sir Doug Morton PP and 
Treasurer, and Luxor Shriners, Ill. Sir Blaine Brooks. 

award, which is the highest award Shrine International 
gives out for a printed publication. Noble Allan is our 
Chief Aid this year and we are so lucky to have him. 
Thank you, Noble Allan.  

Mazol Shriners have also been honored by being 
selected as a 2017 Volunteer Hall of Fame inductee to 
the Newfoundland and Labrador Volunteer Hall of 
Fame. In November, Lady Helen and I will attend an 
induction ceremony and awards gala at Glendenning 
Golf Course, to receive the award on your behalf. So 
again, thank you to all the Nobility and Ladies for all that 
you do to earn this recognition. 

We have a very good and well managed patient 
care system. Our patient Keaton Lynch’s story, as 
delivered tonight by his mother Tara, attested to that fact. 
Thank you, Tara, for those remarks. Keaton, you are one 
brave and determined boy, and an inspiration to us all. 

Communications, both internal and external, is 
still something that we must continue to improve. We are 
making great strides with our new Wandering Divan 
newsletter that we introduced this year, thanks to the 
efforts of Nobles Keith Boone and Paul Reid, and all the 
contributors.  

Noble Brandon Pike is grinding away at 
membership and having some success. To date this year, 
we have “almost” 9 new members. I say almost because 
we thought we had 5 for today, however work 
commitments conspired against us, at the last moment, 
for two of today’s candidates; and Ill. Sir Bill won’t let 
us count them until they actually cross the finish line. 

I want to finish, as I did in January, by saying that 
myself and Lady Helen can do very little by ourselves, 
however, as an organization of energized Shriners and 
Shrine ladies we can do just about anything we put our 
minds to. I want all of you to think about that in the days 
and weeks, and let’s work together to grow our Temple 
and help the kids of this province, that need our help. 
Just think about it…we are “stronger together”. 

Yes, we do still have some serious challenges that 
we must respond to, however, I feel that with the right 
attitude, and by all of us pulling on the oars together, we 
can not only get it done, but we can make Mazol Temple 
into a shining example of what our shrine fraternity is all 
about. 
 
Thank you, 
 
Ill. Sir Rolly Card  
Potentate, 2017 
Mazol Shriners 
 



 
  

LTOR: Noble Max Downey, Noble Paul Baker and 
 Ill. Sir Bert Avery. 

A “Screech In” for our guests. LTOR: Nobles, Owen Devereaux, David Mercer 
 & Charles Parsons. 

LTOR: Mazol Oriental Band; Nobles Ted Mercer, Walt Bennett, Syd Dyke, Arch Kennedy, 
Terry Philpott, David Carmichael, Don Randell, Bob Billiard, David Bartlett & David Snow 

LTOR: Acting Ceremonial Divan; Ill. Sir John Brake, Noble Don 
Butt, Nobel Jim Boroughs, Noble Bill Radford, Noble Ray 
Rideout, Ill. Sir Doug Beattie & Ill. Sir Sheridan Yetman. 

LTOR: Visiting potentates, Kora Shriners, Ill. Sir John Gailey, Karnak 
Shriners, Ill. Sir JB Djigounian, Mazol Shriners, Ill. Sir Rolly Card, Philae 
Shriners, Ill. Sir Mike Schmidt, Philae Shriners, Ill. Sir Doug Morton PP and 
Treasurer, and Luxor Shriners, Ill. Sir Blaine Brooks. 

LTOR: Kora Shriners, Ill. Sir John Gailey, Luxor Shriners, 
Ill. Sir Blaine Brooks Karnak Shriners, Ill. Sir JB 
Djigounian & Noble Ralph Miller. 
 



 
 
  

Presentation by Tara Lynch, Mother of Patient 
Keaton Lynch at the Summer Ceremonial Dinner 

Tara Lynch with Keaton and Lady Helen 

Good evening ladies and gentleman.  It is an absolute 
pleasure to be here this evening with my husband, Mike, 
and our youngest son, Keaton.  We are here tonight to 
share with you the journey that our family has been on 
since Keaton's birth, and to impart to you just what a 
profound impact Shriners has had on that journey.   

Keaton was born on January 28th, 2014, 6 weeks prem-
ature.  When he was discharged from the Neonatal In-
tensive Care Unit we had no inkling of what path our 
lives were soon to take, or of how very much we would 
need the assistance of others to help us on that path.  I 
am a Guidance Counsellor in a Kindergarten to Grade 
Six school and have worked with children with special 
needs for 14 years.  Very early on in Keaton's life, I 
knew that he was having to work harder to reach the 
same goals that his big brothers had reached with ease.  
However, it took months to be heard and many insistent 
hours to get him seen by those who needed to see him.   

Our baby boy was officially diagnosed with Spastic Di-
plegic Cerebral Palsy in April of 2014.  He was 14 
months old.  In the first 15 minutes of that 6-hour ap-
pointment, a medical professional asked if we had 
stairs in our home.  When I replied that we did, she sug-
gested we put it on the market because “he was never 
going to walk”.  I will never, ever forget that moment.  
I came home to share the news with my husband, other 
family members, and friends.  When my father was told 
what that professional had said his response was very 
definite... “How could she know that at his age?  I do 
not accept that. I will not accept that.  That little boy 
will walk in to Kindergarten!”   

So we began the journey.... as a family.  Keaton's inter-
disciplinary team soon included a Physiotherapist, Oc-
cupational Therapist, Speech-Language Pathologist, 
Pediatrician, Orthopedic Surgeon, ENT, Ophthalmolo-
gist, and Neurologist.  His physiotherapist, Renee, be-
gan working with him the following week and within a 
few weeks he was crawling, holding up his own head, 
and learning to sit on a bench.  We were ecstatic!  Now 
we had a professional telling us all of the things he 
could do as opposed to all of the things he could not.  
She suggested that we contact Shriners right away as 
she felt strongly that Keaton would be a good candidate 

for Selective Dorsal Rhizotomy surgery.  We began re-
searching the procedure and decided that it was most def-
initely an avenue we wanted to pursue.  So we made the 
call and held our breath.      

A few days later, a Shriner, Dave Cooper, came to our 
home.  He was organized, friendly, well-informed, and 
most of all- positive.  He took the necessary information 
and assured us we would hear from them soon.  We were 



 
 

 
  

soon contacted with a date to fly to Montreal for a Cere-
bral Palsy Clinic.  We were shocked at how seamless the 
process had been!  We literally did not even have to leave 
our home.  For a family that had spent months going back 
and forth to appointments that was an amazing and very 
welcome change. 

Keaton and I made that initial trip to Shriners and then 
traveled again for the Selective Dorsal Rhizotomy Clinic 
in July of 2016.  It was at this time that he was seen by 
the Shriners team and Dr. Jean-Pierre Farmer, Neurosur-
geon, and he was approved to have the Selective Dorsal 
Rhizotomy done.  I was so relieved he was a candidate 
but so scared of what was to come.  Agreeing to this pro-
cedure meant agreeing to have our child undergo an 
“elective” surgery; one that some may not consider nec-
essary in the truest sense.  The purpose of this surgery is 
to increase the child's mobility.  It is done during a 7-hour 
procedure by separating the spine, stimulating the nerves 
in the back, and permanently severing those nerves that 
are causing the most spasticity.  It also meant agreeing to 
leaving home for 7 weeks consecutive. 

We placed our full trust in his Physiotherapist at the Jane-
way Children's Hospital and in the Shriners team and 
Keaton was placed on the waitlist.  Once again, we held 
our breath and we waited. 

As the months passed different questions came to me and 
on a number of occasions I e-mailed Shriners staff in 
Montreal.  They replied and answered any questions I had 
posed.  One of the nurses called me several times to dis-
cuss timelines and to make sure everything was in place.  
What I was beginning to understand was that this profes-
sionalism and competence were part of the “Shriners ex-
perience”.  Details are not overlooked and patients are at 
the center of every decision that is made.   

The call came in early April of this year.  I had 6 days to 
clue up at work, to pack, and to prepare for a 7-week, out-
of-province medical stay for Keaton and myself.  As a 
parent, that phone call puts you in a sort of auto-pilot.  We 
tried to prepare our older sons, ages 5 and 7 for what was 
to come, and we tried to wrap our heads around the fact 
that the family would be apart for almost 2 months.  
While we did that, Shriners did everything else.  Flights 
and rooms were booked, rides were arranged to and from 
the airport, hotel, and hospital, appointments were sched-
uled, and medical teams prepared.  After 3 days of pre-
op appointments surgery day arrived.  This time, I took 
the very deepest breath I could and left our 3-year-old son 

in the arms of strangers to have, what we all hoped, 
would be life changing surgery.   

Keaton's surgery was on a Thursday at Montreal Chil-
dren's Hospital and he was transferred from there to the 
Shriners Hospital on Monday.  Almost immediately, 
we felt a calmness.  His nurse introduced herself, gave 
him a new cuddly fleece blanket, and visited him 
throughout the day.  Keaton was excited about his new 
hospital room but kept asking what the weather was like 
as there were no windows to the outside.  She overheard 
his questioning and moved him the very next day into a 
room filled with windows so that he could see for him-
self.  We began to meet with the team members that 
would be assigned to Keaton for the next 6 weeks and 
every one of them was child-oriented, positive and pre-
pared.   

Keaton's days during those six weeks consisted of two 
hours of physiotherapy, one hour of occupational ther-
apy, and one hour in the playroom.  He had to relearn 
how to perform all of the motor skills he could do prior 
to surgery with the aim of having him back to his pre-
op skill set by the time he was scheduled to leave Mon-
treal.  Afternoon physio was a swimming session 3 of 
the 5 days a week.  These sessions were his absolute 
favourite!  By week three he was using a walker and by 
the end of that week, his quad canes that he used prior 
to surgery.  Shortly before he left he began using single 
point canes- a goal that he and his therapist at home 
worked on vehemently, but were unable to attain with 
independence due to his spasticity.  Then, in week 5, 
his physiotherapist told me he had walked four steps on 
his own.  On his own!  I could never explain to you the 
feeling we had that day.  Keaton kept saying “Mommy, 
I walked all by myself!  Are you so impressed?”  The 
phone calls home brought many tears and joy that I can-
not fully explain.  Suddenly, our little boy was begin-
ning to stand unassisted, toilet-train, take steps inde-
pendently, and ride an adaptive bike on his own!  Every 
day my father's words came back to me.  He had known 
all along what so many had not. 

It is not any one thing that makes Shriners what it is.  It 
is a multitude of factors that work together to create 
something wonderful.  The staff are so incredibly in-
vested in the children.  Every single person- from the 
custodians to the social workers, knew Keaton's name 
and celebrated his successes.  The facility itself is 
amazing.  It is modern, beautiful, and impeccably cared 
for.   



 
  Perhaps the best way to capture the magic of Shriners is 

by giving you a few specific examples from our time in 
Montreal.  Fairly frequently, special guests visit the chil-
dren in the hospital.  The Star Wars characters visited dur-
ing our stay.  Keaton was scared of the costumes so they 
had someone visit his room to give him gifts from the 
characters to help ease his fear and to ensure he felt in-
cluded.   

The playroom at Shriners is run by a warm, energetic, ex-
uberant staff member named Angi.  Every Friday after-
noon Angi had a movie and popcorn for the children on 
the unit.  This happened during Keaton's nap time so 
every Friday Angi ensured that Keaton got his popcorn.  
He came to know Fridays as the day he got “popcorn in a 
bag”. 

Another inpatient celebrated her 4th birthday while she 
was there so the staff had a surprise birthday party for her, 
sang happy birthdays in 3 different languages and invited 
all of the children on the unit.   

Nurses' week was recognized during our stay and the 
nurses were invited to have their hair, nails and make-up 
done.  So were the mothers of the children at Shriners.   

While we were there, Keaton was fascinated with the 
large floor cleaner that was used to clean the unit.  Real-
izing this, the custodian stopped the cleaner and posed for 
a picture with Keaton.   

On the day that Keaton took those amazing first steps I 
could not help but brag to the staff about his huge accom-
plishment.  Three of the nurses, Lucy, Jasmine and 
Cheryl, went on a hunt around the hospital to snag a pink 
stuffed hippo for Keaton as a reward because he had seen 
other children with that toy and they knew he really liked 
it.   

Another of his nurses, Shauma, let him play with the ther-
mometer every shift she worked with him because she 
knew this made him happy.   

When Keaton was getting ready to be discharged staff 
members visited to give him gifts, high fives, hugs, and 
best wishes.  He was very loved and they made sure he 
felt that. 

A number of you here tonight actually visited with Keaton 
and I while we were at the Shriners Hospital.  Roger 
Tinkham visited on a number of occasions, always check-
ing in when he was in Montreal to see how we were doing 

and if we needed anything.  He actually brought Kea-
ton a stuffed dog which now sits on his bed at home 
and goes by the name of Roger.   

Every single person whom I have had the pleasure of 
meeting who is involved with Shriners feels deeply 
and strongly about the cause.  And that is, of course, 
how it should be, how it must be, when you are part of 
life-changing experiences like ours.  I have no doubt 
that Keaton will walk in to Kindergarten, as his grand-
father so wisely predicted, and I know that each and 
every one of you here this evening had a part in mak-
ing that happen.   

Never, ever, underestimate the impact you have on 
children’s' lives.  During our time in Montreal, we met 
children from Newfoundland, New Brunswick, On-
tario, Montreal, Puerto Rico and Africa.  Each and 
every one of these families has a story as well.  And 
all of those stories are enriched because of you.  That 
is profound. We feel very blessed that Keaton is a 
“Shriners child” and we are sure to share his experi-
ence with other families with the hope that another lit-
tle child's future will be forever changed and enriched 
by your amazing work.  Thank you does not seem 
enough.  You have helped to give our child skills that 
will allow him to grow into an independent adult.  
There is no price that can be placed on that.  Thank 
you from Mike and I, from our older sons, Kane and 
Cohen, from our extended family, and most of all, 
from Keaton.    

 



 
  

NSA Fall Field Days 
Ottawa 

Aug 17th to 20th 

There was a good turnout for the NSA Fall Field Days in Ottawa this year. Many of the Divan 
members attended and Bro. Evan Bursey became Noble Evan Bursey of the St. John’s Shrine 
Club. Congratulations and welcome to Noble Evan Bursey. 

LTOR: Noble’s Evan Bursey, Paul Rose, Ill. Sir Bill Smith, Bill Redford, David Pike, 
Ill. Sir Elmer Ryzuk, Ill. Sir Doug Beatie, Noble Robert Barrett, Ill. Sir Rolly Card, 
Noble Andy Garland and Noble Brandon Pike. 



 

 

 

  

Potentate Upgrades to an Arabian Horse 
      While travelling through the desert of Newfoundland and Labrador to get to a Shriners event, 
the Mazol Divan caravan came across a herd of wild Arabian horses. To the surprise of the Divan, 
Ill. Sir Rolly Card lassoed one, rode it hard till our Potentate was in control, befitting for his 
position. Needless to say, there may have been some jealousy among some Divan members as he 
galloped ahead leaving the rest of the caravan in his dust. Alas, …. the privileges of a potentate who 
knows how and when to horse around.  



 
 
  



 
 

 
  

On November 24th, Ill. Sir Rolly Card and members of the Divan visited the Trinity/Conception Shine Club. 

Trinity/ Conception Visitation 
November 24th 



 
 

  

Oriental Guide, Noble Brian Peckford and myself were in Gander on Dec 13th at the request of Gander 
Shrine Club President Noble Doug Ash, to help initiate candidate Scott Granville into Mazol Shriners. Scott is 
the son of long time Shriner Noble Jack Granville. There was a good turnout of nobles to help with the initia-
tion and welcome Noble Scott into our fraternity. Welcome Noble Scott. 

                                                                                                                Ill. Sir Rolly Card 
 

Gander Shrine Club Initiation 
December 13th 

Noble Jack Fezzing his son Scott. Noble Jack and son Noble Scott  
following the initiation. 

LTOR Front Row: Noble Gerald Windsor, 
Oriental Guide Noble Brian Peckford, 
Noble Jack Granville, New Noble Scott 
Granville, Potentate Ill. Sir Rolly Card, 
Noble President Doug Ash and Noble Garry 
Dalley. 
 



 
 

  
Mazol Shriners Oriental Band 

at The Annual St. John’s Christmas Parade 

LTOR:  Nobles, Lloyd Garf, Syd Dyke, Ill. Sir John Hiscock, Jerry Young, 
Terry Philpott, David Carmichael, Doug French, Paul Rose & David Snow. 

The Mazol Oriental Band are a hardy group of Shriners that put on their long john’s and climb up 
onto their band trailer and bring joy to the faces of Christmas Parade patrons and the smiling faces 
of the children. The Christmas Parade would not be the same if the Shriners were not there. This 
year the parade was delayed a week and because the Mazol Centre was fully booked on that day, 
the band did not get their refreshments and Pea Soup after the parade like they normally would. 
We will have to have Plan B for next year just in case. 
 



 
 

 
  

Annual Children’s Christmas Party 

The Annual Children’s Christmas Party was held at the Mazol Centre on December 17. Present and former patients gather every year with 
their parents and Shriner friends, to enjoy hotdogs and treats, and they are visited by Santa Claus who distributes gifts to the children. 
Music was provided by Noble Tom Power and a young friend playing accordion. There is a wonderful atmosphere throughout the Centre 
because we get to see directly the results of the good works of Shriners in the smiling faces of the children and their parents. The pictures 
alone tell their stories.  
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               Chief Rabban’s Report 

 
The past year has gone by so quickly its hard to believe that 

it’ll soon be January and Installation time. 2017 has been a most enjoy-
able year for Lady Sharon and me. Having the opportunity to join the 
Potentate and his Lady on their visitations enabled us to continue to 
enjoy the company of many old and new friends both near and afar.  We 
truly appreciate the hospitality extended by all the Clubs and Temples; 
and the opportunity to visit their respective regions. 

Never having visited the Labrador Clubs, it was both enjoyable 
and a real eye opener to spend time with the Nobles of Ptarmigan and 
Lake Melville in April.  To learn first hand of their tremendous efforts 
to promote our philanthropy by so few Nobles is indeed an inspiration. 
Thank you, Club Ptarmigan, and Club Lake Melville! 

In May we enjoyed the weekend visits to Clarenville and the 
Boot as we always have. This was followed in June by our wonderful 
visits with the Nobles from Gander and Lewisporte, as usual!  

In July we were honoured to accompany Ill. Sir Rolly and 
Lady Helen to the Imperial Sessions.  It was our first Imperial and an 
event which saw Shriners and their Ladies attend from around the 
world. It was fascinating to learn of the growth of the Shrine in Asia 
and South America, and to gain a greater appreciation of just how sig-
nificant an organization we are all part of.  I am very proud to be part 
of this phenomenal organization! 

In August it was NSA time in Ottawa. And what a great time 
it was!  This year’s Northeast saw 500+ Nobles and Ladies from Can-
ada and the U.S. come together for several days of fun and constructive 
meetings, highlighted by an elaborate Parade through Downtown Ot-
tawa. Mazol was well represented with 25 Nobles and Ladies in attend-
ance.  
Over the Labor Day weekend, we had our annual visit to the R.V. Park 
in Eastport. The weekend provides an opportunity to reacquaint with 
residents of the Park and to enjoy their musical talents and great hos-
pitality. Again, this year we were impressed with the fantastic Silent 
Auction and Concert held at the Community Centre. So well done. 
Thank you!  The Park is a credit to Mazol, and I would like to say 
thank you to the Nobles who have worked tirelessly to make it the 
success it is today.  

The Fall month’s saw our visit and scenic drive to Corner 
Brook, the Long Range Club. Highlighting the West Coast Visit was 
the proclamation signing by the mayor of Corner Brook and the raising 
of the Shriner’s Flag at City Hall. We want to thank Mayor Jim Parsons 
for continuing our tradition and recognizing Mazol Shriners.  We then 
had the pleasure (and good weather) to visit the Trinity Conception 
Club in Carbonear.  Thank you Nobles and Ladies for the great turkey 
dinner!!  Then it was off to the St. John’s visitation (all of 4 minutes 
away 😁)   It was a great visit with Nobles and their Ladies, and We 
want to especially thank the Ladies of the Sabre for joining their Nobles 
in Hosting a lovely evening!   

Maintaining a strong relationship with the Clubs and within 
the Northeast Shrine Association is a priority for the Divan. This year, 
we were pleased to join the Nobles from Karnak in Montreal for their 
Potentate’s weekend. This was followed by the annual Trifecta where 
we had the opportunity to reconnect with our counterparts from Anah, 
Becktash and Kora.  Lady Sharon and I so enjoy visiting with our coun-
terparts and we feel it is important to keep good relations amongst all 
our clubs and temples.  

In 2017 Mazol continued to actively promote its holding the 
2019 NSA in Corner Brook. Work is ongoing on this event and its suc-
cess will require a significant effort by all. A major fundraiser has been 
underway throughout the year and I cannot stress enough the need for 
all Nobles and their Ladies to promote our ticket selling activities. 

 
 
 
 
 
The Fezeroo this year was unfortunately far from the success-

ful event it has been in previous years. Sales on the Avalon Peninsula 
were severely impacted by Chase the Ace, and our efforts in some other 
key regions were likewise hampered by the slow economy and prob-
lems with local sellers. The shortfall in revenues from this project will 
impact our budgeting going forward, and also lead to a rethink of how 
we will run this and other fundraising activities in 2018 and beyond. 

In late November, at the request of the Clubs, the Divan con-
vened a meeting in Gander to address key concerns, issues and a way 
forward for Mazol. This meeting was well attended and enabled the 
Clubs to present their respective views and engage in some lively dis-
cussion. Arising out of this event was the recommendation that Mazol 
continue this style of meeting, as it went a long way in bringing clarity 
to a number of issues, and also made many of us realize the importance 
of effective, ongoing communication.  I look forward to continuing 
these meetings in 2018. 

In closing Lady Sharon and I wish to extend to all our Nobles, 
Ladies and their families a very Merry Christmas and a Happy and 
Healthy New Year. We hope you will join us on January 19th & 20th 
for the Annual Installation Weekend at the Holiday Inn in St. John’s.  
 
Our sincerest best wishes  
 
Noble Paul and Lady Sharon Rose 🌹  
  

Noble Paul Rose and Lady Sharon 



 
 

 
 
 

  

Nobles,  
 

I would like to take this opportunity to bring you up 
to date with our preliminary financial results for our 2017 
fiscal year.  

 
The Patient Transportation Fund had revenues of 

$278,000 and incurred expenses of $220,000 for a surplus of 
$58,000. The revenues and expenses include the value of our 
West Jet passes which amounted to $58,000. This compares 
to 2017 annual budget revenues of $278,000 and 2017 budg-
eted expenses of $294,000 for a budgeted deficit of $16,000. 
At our stated meetings, we approved donations to our Hos-
pital of $24,000. This gives us a surplus for the current year 
of $34,000.  

 
The Temple had a difficult year with our Fezeroo 

making a profit of only $5,000 which was $61,000 below 
budgeted amount. I am pleased to report that the Clubs were 
able to increase their Fraternal donations to $103,000 which 
combined with some cost savings will see us coming close 
to our budgeted loss of $8,000. Our expenses were within 
budget except for insurance which saw an $2,200 increase.  

 
The loans to the RV Park and the Mazol Shrine Cen-

tre have been repaid in full.  
 
It would be appreciated if all Clubs and Units could 

ensure that their financial reports for the year ended Decem-
ber 31, 2017 are sent to the office by February 15, 2018.  

 
I would like to take this opportunity to thank Cecilia 

Paddon for her assistance during the year and her diligent 
work on our behalf.  

 
Lady Vyvyenne and I wish you and your families a Happy 
New Year,  
 
Fraternally,  
Noble Michael Bruce  
Treasurer 

Treasurers Report 

Christmas wishes from the Recorder’s 
desk. I have done my best this past year to support 
the  
Potentate and ensure what we do is correct. I don’t 
feel we can stray too far from the written laws we 
have from Imperial. The internal bickering is de-
stroying the organization and if we continue on 
this route, soon there will be nothing left. We will 
soon be into the New Year with the Shrine Annual  
Meeting and election of a new executive. Let’s 
hope the future sheds a brighter light on a go for-
ward  
basis. 

Warm Christmas greetings from Lady 
Betty and I to each and every one of you. 
 
William W. (Bill) Smith 
Recorder 
 

Recorder’s Report 

Ill. Sir William Smith 

Noble Michael Bruce 



 
 

  

                                                      Christmas Thoughts 
 
 Christmas is a Christian Festival. The way society has been 
handling it, there are many lessons that right seeking people can 
learn, regardless of their faith. 
 
 Peace on earth, goodwill toward others, the season declares. 
As we look back on our most cherished memories of Christmas, 
they have not been of some material gifts received, but rather our 
association with others. Lasting memories were produced by 
simple deeds done, that will endure a lifetime in the fellowship 
shared. 
  
 Goodwill, generosity, consideration and thoughtfulness, are 
more evident at this time of year than at other times. A small 
amount of goodwill shown can be contagious to inspire others to 
do similar worthwhile things, or something entirely different 
from someone else. 
 
 May we be grateful for this season of the year and may it 
send us into 2018 motivated to be the best that we can be. 
 
Yours in the faith, 
Noble Rev. Ralph Moores, 
Mazol Chaplain 



 
 

  

Shriners Creed 
 
Shriners believe in God and that He created man to serve His purposes, among which  
is service to others in His name.  
 
We believe that care for the less fortunate, especially children who suffer from burns 
 and crippling diseases, is our institutional calling. 
 
We are patriots, each willing to serve his country with fidelity and courage.  
We cherish independence under law and freedom with responsibility. 
 
We honor family. We respect our parents, wives and children. We should  
instill in our children the tenets of this creed, and the heritage from which it emanates. 
 
As individuals we pledge ourselves to integrity, virtue and nobility of character. 
Our intentions will be honorable, our relations will be trustworthy and our spirits 
forgiving of each other. 
 
As brothers we offer each other fraternal affection and respect. Together we will 
support each other in adherence to this creed, so that we and our communities will 
be the better because of our fraternity and its principles. 
 
As Shriners we look beyond ourselves to serve the needs of others, especially children 
who cannot help themselves. We believe Shriners Hospitals to be the world's greatest 
philanthropy, and we covenant with each other to support its "temples of mercy" with 
spirit, time, talent and means. 
 



 
 

 

Greetings Fellow Nobles,   

Recently I have been caused to reflect on the Mystic 
Shrine which I joined in April 2001. My years in the Shrine for 
the most part have been very enjoyable and rewarding. I have met 
many wonderful men through the fraternity and have experienced 
uncountable hours of great fellowship. I have always been awed 
over the time and commitments, that Shriners put into helping 
Children and Shriners Children’s hospitals. Every organization, 
I am sure, would give anything to have the same level of com-
mitment from its members as they see from Shriners.  

However, I have also noticed over this period that the 
shrine is not without its controversy and internal dynamics. Every 
year or so we hear of some internal issue that seems to spread a 
layer of cement that, rather than bonding the Nobles together, it 
seems to plaster them into opposing foundations of nothing 
pleasant or productive for the fraternity. Politics and power un-
fortunately cloud the principle of “Nobles being on the level with 
each other,” as Nobles sometimes work undercover campaigns to 
try and oust one Noble for a perceived “more favourable” candi-
date to take on a leadership role. I have puzzled long and hard 
over these issues, and have been reminded of two great Masonic 
Principles, both of which I am sure you are familiar. First from 
the Entered Apprentice Degree, “ … should you be about to enter 
a lodge where there is a brother with whom you are at variance, 
or against whom you entertain animosity. In such cases it is ex-
pected that you will invite him to withdraw, in order that you may 
settle your difference amicably.” The second from the third de-
gree,” … “and finally that I will maintain a Masons honour, and 
carefully preserve it as my own: that I will neither injure him 
myself, nor knowingly suffer him to be injured by others …but on 
the contrary, will boldly repel the slander of his good name …”. 

 It appears that in the Shrine, we at times either neglect or 
forget these principles. Far to often it seems that when a Noble 
finds himself at odds with another Noble, the first course of ac-
tion is to create an alliance or camp to support his point of view. 
The same then gets repeated on the other side. You know what 
happens after that. The rumors and the distortions are initiated 
and spread into a schism that becomes almost impossible to re-
solve, whereas had the two Nobles in the first place sat down and 
communicated, the issue could have quickly and amicably been 
resolved. 

 Let me illustrate with a story I once heard. A young 
clergy and his wife once arrived at a small village parish. The 
young clergy was enthusiastic and began to make what he con-
sidered to be valuable and necessary changes to the parish, but 
all to the dismay of one person in the congregation. The man be-
came very angry with the changes he saw taking place and began 
speaking to the other parishioners, who spoke to other  

 

 

 

parishioners. As time went on issues became complaints which 
then became stories and stories became gossip. Emotions became 
stronger with each passing of the tale. The young clergy’s wife 
became more and more uncomfortable and felt rejected in the 
town. Finally, some gossip reached her and she left her husband 
and of course moved on, to begin a new life. The young clergy 
unaware of what was behind the gossip continued working in the 
parish as the disillusioned parishioner continued with his cam-
paign to deface the man of the cloth. Finally, one day the clergy-
man arrived at the point, where he felt his life was being com-
pletely destroyed and he resigned from the parish, explaining in 
a Sunday sermon how he had suffered over the years. His neme-
sis finally coming to a realization of what he had done to the cler-
gyman, suffered through a long sleepless night, because of the 
immense guilt he was feeling. 

 Early the next morning he arrived at the clergyman’s of-
fice to find him packing boxes, preparing himself to depart his 
parish. The man explained that he had come to apologize for the 
gossip he had spread over the years, finally being aware of the 
hurt he had caused. The minister was quiet for a while and finally 
spoke softly to the man saying, “thank-you.” The man then asked 
if there was anything he could do to make up for his terrible be-
havior. The clergyman thought for a while and said, “yes there 
is. I want you to take a feather pillow to the top of the hill, there 
cut it open, releasing the feathers to the wind.” Surprised, the man 
agreed to the task thinking, how strange, as the clergyman passed 
him a feather pillow. He was feeling somewhat elated that his 
penance was so minimal. As he was about to pass out through the 
door the clergyman caught his attention and said  “oh, and one 
more thing! In one hour, I want you to collect all of the feathers 
and put them back into the pillow case”. The Man’s jaw dropped. 
“That is impossible”, he cried. The clergyman replies, “it is the 
same with rumours and gossip, when you throw them out to the 
wind, you never know where they are going and it becomes im-
possible to collect them back.” 

 What is the message in this story? I think it is twofold. 
First, should a Noble every say to you, “I am going to tell you 
something but don’t tell anyone else.” STOP!  Then politely say, 
“ I would rather that you not tell me that.” Second, should a No-
ble ever start talking to you about another Noble in a manner that 
is not positive or is a criticism, you need to say, “I think you need 
to sit down with Noble …. over a cup of coffee, and work out 
your differences.” With these two little practices, I believe we 
can all get along in the Mystic Shrine and have a great fellowship 
together. Let’s collectively make this year a time to practice our 
Masonic principles, and be assured, that from these principles, no 
discord will ever evolve in the Shrine. 

Fraternally,  

Noble Larry Bradley  

Food for Thought 



 
 

 
 

 
 
 

The following article appeared in The District Link in 2017, a publication of the District Grand 
Lodge of Newfoundland and Labrador to try and attract new Shriners from Scottish lodges in the 
province. It was written by Noble Keith Boone with input from Noble Brandon Pike. 



 

 



 
 

 
 

 
 
  

Fezeroo Draw 
September 30th 

The drawing for the Fezeroo took place on September 30th at the Avalon Mall, St. John’s.  
The winners are as follows: 
 

Grand Prize-Dennis Brown #30634 
2nd-Sean Pittman #44015 
3rd- Clyde Bonnell #7981 

 



 
 

 
  

From the Desk of the Editor 

Happy New Year Fellow Nobles. This past year for me personally, as Editor of this Newsletter, 
has been one of learning so much about what it means to be a Shriner, about the various Shrine Clubs 
around the province and the things you do to help our children.  

 
I started out the year as a member of the Mazol Public Relations Committee, with Noble Paul 

Reed as the new Chairman of our committee. I also accepted the position of Asst. Editor of the Mirror, 
with Noble Paul as Editor. Ill. Sir Rolly Card told Noble Paul that he would like to have a Newsletter to 
better communicate with all the Clubs and Nobles in the province. Noble Paul spoke to me about it and I 
said I had some experience with putting together a Newsletter and I was willing to give it a try. With 
Noble Paul’s direction, Ill. Sir Rolly Cards desire to feed me with lots of articles, and my own creative 
juices, “The Wandering Divan” Newsletter was born.  I adopted an Arabic theme for the Newsletter, with 
a Divan that travels throughout the province on Camels in a caravan. My hopes were that this would add 
some laughter to the issues and reinforce every Shriners objective to raise funds to help our patients but 
to do it in a fun-loving manner. I hope you have enjoyed the Newsletters.  

 
I want to thank Ill. Sir Rolly Card, Noble Paul Reed and everyone who provided me with articles 

for the Newsletters. Without your input there would be no Newsletters. I am very proud to belong to such 
a group of men and their wives, who with great determination, work hard every day for the children. You 
are an inspiration for me. 

 
I am a member of the St. John’s Shrine Club and this past year under the direction of our guiding 

light, President, Ill. Sir Bert Avery, I have sold tickets at various venues around town, created posters to 
advertise events and cooked some meals to help the club and our Ladies of the Sabre.  I shared the ticket 
experience with my good friend Noble George Fiander. It was a wonderful experience. It was amazing 
how many people had to stop at our display and buy a ticket because it was for the Shriner’s and our 
cause. Many told us stories of why they thought so highly of the Shriners. I was also amazed at how many 
people Noble George knew. To sell tickets is not a burden when you are appreciated by strangers. Working 
with my local club also brought me closer to its members like Noble Walt Bennett, with whom I have 
worked in the kitchen and also admired for his hard work and dedication to the Shriners organization and 
always with a wonderful sense of humour. There are many more like Noble Walt that make being a Shriner 
such a pleasure. 

 
We all know that as an organization, we have a serious membership problem, as has amply being 

pointed out by our Potentate. If we are to attract new members we have to be seen as Nobles and Masons 
who do good works in an environment of good will and affection for each other. We have to follow our 
Masonic teachings of always working together in Peace and Harmony. This is the objective we have to 
strive for, letting the greater good for everyone, be the guiding light for our actions. By doing so we will 
attract those Masons from our Blue Lodges that we need to strengthen our numbers and ensure that the 
Shriners, us, continue to help the children of this province with the specialized medical care that only 
Shriners International Hospitals can provide.  

 
Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year,  
 
Noble Keith Boone 
Editor 

 

Noble Paul Reid Noble Keith Boone 



 
  NSA 2019 Fundraiser 



 
 

 
 
 

The Mazol web site can be accessed at www.mazolshiners.com/. Please visit the site to access 
the Mazol Mirror and other items that may interest you about our children and shrine activities. 
The site will be updated and improved throughout this year. Your PR Committee is working 
actively on your behalf. If you have any suggestions and ideas please forward to Webmaster, 
Noble Dave Reeves at dlmobil@warp.nfld.net. 
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